
 

 

 

Tuckers Recreation Ground Trust  (Registered Charity No. 300156) 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Tuckers Recreation Ground Trust to be held on 
Monday 6th November at 7.30pm in the Old Town Hall, Market Place, Faringdon. 

Cllrs present: 
 
 
 

 
 
In attendance: 

Kiera Bentley (Chair) 
David Barron 
Mike Wise 
Al Cane 
Pauline Beesley 
 
Simon Harrington, Faringdon Town Football Club 
Adele Vincent, Information Centre Supervisor 
Sally Thurston, Town Clerk 

1/3/17 Apologies for Absence 
Cllrs. Wright, Marsh, Marsden, Leniec, Finn, Farmer, Boulton. 
Jonathan Gerrans, Faringdon Judo Club 

2/3/17 Minutes of Last Meeting: Monday 31st July 
The minutes were signed as a correct record of the meeting held on 
31st of July 2017 

3/3/17 Declarations of interest 
None 

4/3/17 Public Speaking and Question Time 
None 

5/3/17 Faringdon Town Football Club 
The Trust received and NOTED an update which highlighted: 

• Season is underway  
• Under 14 Charlie Lawrence has been signed by Swindon 
• 12 team, top heavy age groups to be split 
• 120 youth players registered and similar amount of seniors   
• Anti-vandal paint is to be painted around the building to stop 

vandals from climbing the roof of the building. PCSO has 
advised that would be ok. Will be above 2m high and well 
signed. Insurance liability to be checked. 

• Still trying to develop a girls’ team but so far have had limited 
response but will keep trying. It was suggested to make contact 
with the Scouts. 

6/3/17 Faringdon Judo Club 
The Trust received and NOTED and an update which highlighted: 

• Club will shortly be taking part in Oxfordshire area tournament 
and the British Judo National Championship. 

7/3/17 Tuckers Park  
a) Health and safety update: visit just occurred awaiting report. 
Concern regarding vandalism. 
b) Vandalism report: All vandalism now reported. Damage to 
equipment includes removing safety joints and slashing rubber swing. 
Sign with numbers to call have been stolen. Working closely with 
Police and increased presence will hopefully have a positive impact. 
c) Police recommended wildlife camera – It was PROPOSED that this 
was referred to Faringdon Town Council for consideration. This was 
AGREED 
d) Members considered a request to hold fair during Party in the Park 
2018 and at Easter – It was PROPOSED that authority to grant 



 

 

permission was delegated to the Clerk in consultation with FTFC. This 
was AGREED. 

8/3/17 Financial Report 
a) A financial report was received and NOTED.  

 £2375.34 balance in bank, £1000 FTC grant been approved 
and will be paid on October pay run. 

b) No invoices to be paid 
c) It was PROPOSED that a Draft budget for 2018/2019 be 

APPROVED. This was AGREED 

9/3/17 Items for information only 
None 

 

 

 


